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Our Mission Statement – As joyful followers of Jesus Christ, we 
welcome and care for all people. We boldly proclaim the Good News, 
share our faith, and love God by serving others. 
 
Our Statement of Welcome – Accepting those who Christ has already 
accepted, Kure Memorial Lutheran Church affirms that all people, 
regardless of race, national origin, sexual orientation, or economic 
status, are unconditionally welcome to our community of faith and 
are invited to join us in worship, fellowship, and ministry. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

117 N. 3rd Ave. | PO Box 1 | Kure Beach, NC 28449 
Church Office: 910-458-5266 

Website: www.kmlc.org | Email: kurememorial@kurememorial.com 
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 FROM PASTOR DAN 
 

(Jesus said) “If you love me, keep my commands.  And I will ask the Father, and he will give you another 

advocate to help you and be with you forever— the Spirit of truth.” (John 14:15-17) 

 

 

Many of you have seen me with this particular coffee mug pictured on the 

left.  It has a story…like most of the coffee mugs I have!   

 

In 2007, when I was finishing seminary and getting ready to move on to my 

first call as a pastor; Pastor Tom, the pastor I had been serving with in 

family ministry for the previous 7 or 8 years, gave this mug to me as a gift.  

He told me that it was “used”, and that it had been given to him many years 

before, from one of his parishioners with this message:  “This is to remind 

you that you are not Superman…and you can’t do it all.  And the “S” is also 

to remind you that you are both “saint” and “sinner” at the same time.”  

Pastor Tom gave this coffee mug to me with the same message.  And that 

message has been a good reminder for me ever since…that I can’t do it 

all…that’s why everything you all do to facilitate the ministry we share is so important and life-giving!   

 

It is also a good reminder for all of you…that you aren’t Supermen/Superwomen either, no matter how hard you 

may try!   Neither can you do it all.  We need each other because God created us to work together and support 

each other and care for each other!    

 

But the more I think about it… I think there’s even more to it than that.  I think it is also a reminder that we 

need the presence of God in our lives, the “Advocate” as we read in John’s gospel… to guide us, strengthen us, 

inspire us and help us in all that we do.  Because this journey we call life, can be a struggle.  It can be 

challenging, and we may feel alone at times.  But with God’s presence we can feel more confident in 

overcoming the challenges we see before us…knowing that we aren’t alone to face them on our own, as well as 

tackling those things that God places on our hearts as we live out our faith.  And what good news that is for us 

today…and tomorrow…and every day! 

 

 

Surfin' on God's Grace!  

Pastor Dan 
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                                                                  YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 
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                 NEWS BITES 
 

 

 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast for April!    The weekends in April are pretty full, so we will not have a men’s 

breakfast in the month of April.  We will look forward to gathering again in the month of May!  Looking 

forward to seeing you all!     
 

April Birthday Sunday…will be on Sunday, April 7…following worship!  We hope you will join in 

celebrating everyone with an April Birthday!       
 

Holy Communion on the Second Tuesday of the Month!  We invite you to join us on April 9 at 10:30, for a 

short Holy Communion Service in the sanctuary.   This is an opportunity to gather in a small group setting to 

receive the gift of Holy Communion.  And, even if you attend worship and receive communion regularly…it’s a 

chance to gather with others and receive the gift of our Lord Jesus during the week.  So mark your 

calendars…and if you can’t make it this month…make plans to join us in May!  Feel free to contact Pr. Dan as 

well to make other arrangements.   
 

Kure Community Fest 2024:  At Ocean Front Park and along Atlantic Ave. in Kure Beach coming up on 

Saturday, April 27 from 11am-3pm!  Come on out and enjoy the day!  Kure Memorial will have a table set up 

with give-a-ways, information about the church and activities for children and families!  So be sure to come see 

us!  Check out the information flyer about it at the end of the newsletter!  ***If you can come out and help set 

up that day or spend an hour or two at our information table, please contact Pastor Dan!   
 

Spring Work Morning! Come on out and join us on Saturday April 6th, at 9:00 am for our SPRING 

WORK MORNING!  For more details please contact Keith Graff. 
 

April Birthday Sunday…will be on Sunday, April 7th…following worship!  We hope you will join in 

celebrating everyone with a March Birthday!       
 

Holy Communion on the Second Tuesday of the Month!  We invite you to join us on April 9th at 10:30, for 

a short Holy Communion Service in the sanctuary.   This is an opportunity to gather in a small group setting to 

receive the gift of Holy Communion.  And, even if you attend worship and receive communion regularly…it’s a 

chance to gather with others and receive the gift of our Lord Jesus during the week.  So mark your 

calendars…and if you can’t make it this month…make plans to join us in April!  Feel free to contact Pr. Dan as 

well to make other arrangements.   
 

KMLC ENDOWMENT FUND:  After many years of having the privilege of serving as an endowment fund 

board member, I have decided to resign.  I thank the congregation for giving me the opportunity to serve Kure 

Memorial Lutheran Church.  I am very confident that the present board will follow the fund’s mandates set 

forth in the KMLC constitution and serve the congregation faithfully.  The Endowment Board is: Garner Von 

Cannon-chair, William Buckley and Linda Piccinin.  Thank you, Todd Vought 
 

Food Pantry Box & Pantry Box Sunday:  For the month of April we will be collecting:  Microwave Bowls, 

Lance crackers, Trail Mix, Cereal for the KMLC Food Pantry Box. PANTRY BOX SUNDAY will be Sunday 

April  14h!   For more information please contact John Ellen (67jellen@gmail.com) or MJ Shalanski 

(maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com MJ Shalanski or John Ellen. 
  

Sunday School:  Our elementary Sunday School student group has grown!  We need more volunteers to 

make our Sunday School program continue to flourish, by offering more classes.  Please contact Christine for 

more details: kmlc.preschool@gmail.com. 
 

Property Ministry Team Meeting- Will be on Tuesday April 2nd at 1:30pm.  in the KMLC Fellowship Hall. 

For more information, please contact Keith Graff, at khgraff@charter.net. 
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Book Club: This month we will be reading The Violin Conspiracy by Brendan Slocumb.  

“Growing up Black in rural North Carolina, Ray McMillian’s life is already mapped out. But 

Ray has a gift and a dream—he’s determined to become a world-class professional violinist, 

and nothing will stand in his way. Not his mother, who wants him to stop making such a racket; 

not the fact that he can’t afford a violin suitable to his talents; not even the racism inherent in 

the world of classical music.   

When he discovers that his beat-up, family fiddle is actually a priceless Stradivarius, all his 

dreams suddenly seem within reach, and together, Ray and his violin take the world by storm. 

But on the eve of the renowned and cutthroat Tchaikovsky Competition—the Olympics of classical music—the 

violin is stolen, a ransom note for five million dollars left in its place.” (Penguin Random House)  

Everyone is welcome on Monday, April 15th at 5:30 PM in the Fellowship Hall. Come and share the fun, 

fellowship, food and of course, a great discussion. Please let the office know if you can join us.   
 

Remember in Prayer List: Thank you for taking the time to assist us in keeping the Remember in Prayer list 

up to date. To add a name to the prayer list, please email or call the office with the information.  The Remember 

in Prayer list is updated monthly.  kurememorial@kurememorial.com or 910-458-5266 
 

Federal Point Help Center:  The local help center for the month of April are collecting:   

Macaroni and Cheese, Jelly, Peanut butter (small containers please), and canned meats. Please pick items with 

pop tops.  Place your items in the designated baskets at the entrance of the church (Narthex).  Thank you for 

supporting the Federal Point Help Center! 
 

The Prayer Circle: The Prayer Circle meets weekly on Tuesday’s at 11:00a.m. inside the church to pray, join  

us! Contact the office for more details at 910-458-5266, or kurememorial@kurememorial.com.  
 

Friday morning book club: will meet on Friday Mornings, 9:30am, at 316 Goldsboro. For more information 

or if you would like to join us, contact Sarah Tardio at 513-532-8276. 
 

Greeting Card Ministry: If you have an individual on the Prayer list that appears weekly in the Bulletin, a 

student, or member of the Military and would like that person to receive a "Thinking of You" card from our 

Church, please email MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com Thank you!   
 

Coupons for Military Families:  Please donate manufacturer coupons that are valid now, or recently expired 

coupons, for military families.  All coupons can be placed in the designated box in the narthex or brought into 

the church office Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  For more information, please contact Barbara Vought. 
 

Sanctuary Flowers:  To sponsor sanctuary flowers, please choose an available Sunday date from the sign-up 

form on the bulletin board at the entrance of the church (Narthex). The cost of sponsorship for the floral 

arrangement is $25.00. Your dedication will be acknowledged in the Sunday Bulletin. The flowers will be 

displayed in the sanctuary. The arrangement is yours to take home to enjoy after service!  For more information, 

please call during office hours at 910-458-5266. 
 

Service Ministry Team:  We meet the second Tuesday of each month via Zoom. Our next meeting will be 

April 9 at 2pm-via Zoom.  For more information on how you can volunteer or get involved with the service 

ministry team, please contact Kelley Hargrave at jkhargrave@sbcglobal.net 
 

Sanctuary Candle: Our Sanctuary Candle burns continually, signifying the unswerving presence of the spirit 

of the Lord in our hearts and in our lives. To sponsor the sanctuary candle, choose an available Sunday date 

from the sign-up form on the bulletin board at the entrance of the church (Narthex). The cost of sponsorship 

is $5.00; an acknowledgement will be made in the Sunday Bulletin. For more information, please contact the 

church office at 910-458-5266.   
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                               FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

From the Financial Secretary: 

  

We come to the end of March and the end of our first Quarter for 2024. During the month of March, we 

received contributions from 61 families with the weekly range being 21 to 32 families. Our Mission Plan has a 

weekly goal of $ 5,051. Thanks to many generous contributions received at Easter, we made our goal for the 

month of March. When we look at our Tithes and Offerings for the 1st quarter, we do have an overall deficit. 

  

In the next couple of weeks we will be sending out 1st Quarter Contribution Statements. These statements give 

you the opportunity to review your giving patterns and see if you are able to make any changes.  

  

We could not do the work of our Mission Plan without your generous giving - sharing your time, talents and 

financial contributions helps all of us be part of our mission here in Kure Beach. May God continue to bless you 

and your family and may the peace and joy of the Resurrection fill your hearts and your homes.  

 

 

VOLUNTEERING 
 

 

Sunday Lunch Ministry: We always welcome assistance with the weekly shopping, lunch preparation, 

distribution of lunches, and donation of water. If you would like to assist, contact Jean Graff, 309-339-9272, or 

just drop by the Fellowship Hall after service as the lunches are prepped and packed. We would love to have 

you join us! 
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                                                                      APRIL 2024 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 Happy 
Birthday 

Stephanie Hyde-

Miller 

 

Happy 
Birthday 

Clell Hamm 

 Happy 
Birthday 

Jill Shoffner 

Larry Cape 

Happy Anniversary 

Becky & Tom 

Wetzel 

 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 

 
 

 

9:00 Spring 

Work Morning 
 

Happy  
Birthday 

Marcus Matzke 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Sunday lunch 

Ministry 
 

BIRTHDAY 

SUNDAY 
 

Happy  
Birthday 

Terry Hambel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Church Council 

10:30 Holy 

Communion 

11:00 Prayer Circle  
 

1:30 Property 

Ministry Team 

 

Happy Birthday 

Patrick Gavigan 

Jay Stuart  

Nolan Gavigan 

Barbara Vought 
 

Happy Anniversary  

Lynne & David 

Deene 

 

 

Happy  
Birthday 

Cory Petermann 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 
 

5:30 Faithful 

Fun Friday 

 

 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 
 

PANTRY BOX 

SUNDAY 
 

1215- Sunday lunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 Book Club 

 

11:00 Prayer Circle  
 

Happy Birthday 

Garner Von Cannon 

Happy Anniversary 

Sandra & Gary Cox 
 

2:00 Service Ministry 

Team Zoom 

 

 

 

 

 
Happy Birthday 

Rome Paredes 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Kristin Woodie 

Chris Dew 

Dottie Herman 

Sally Petermann 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 
 

Happy 
Birthday 

Tammy 

Ebersole 
 

Happy 

Anniversary 

Darryl & 

Susan Bloch 

 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Lunch Ministry 
 

Happy Birthday 

Becky Wetzel 

Kristin Bloch 

 
 

  

11:00 Prayer Circle  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Marsha Rhyne 

 

Happy Birthday 

Henley Mullen 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

Happy 
Birthday 

Keith Graff 

11:00-3:00 

Kure 

Community 

Fest 

28 29 30     
10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Sunday lunch 

Ministry 
 

Happy Birthday 

Piper Welborn 

 

 

 

 

11:00 Prayer Circle  

Happy Birthday 

Darryl Bloch 

Kate Paredes 

Happy Anniversary 

Julie & Clell Hamm 
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APRIL WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

Date Ushers Assisting 

Minister 

Reader Sign AV 

APRIL 7  Emery Walters and 

Jack Campbell 

Keith Graff Jean Graff Amber Lang Cory 

Petermann 

APRIL 14  

Mel and Pat Jones 

Keith Graff MJ Shalanski-

yes 

Jen Carter Stephanie and 

Peyton Hyde-

Miller 

APRIL 21  

Pat and Beth Gavigan 

Cory 

Petermann 

Kristin Woodie Jen Carter Colby Shoffner 

APRIL 28  

Thom Girardot and 

Jack Campbell 

Cory 

Petermann 

Patrick 

Gavigan 

Amber Lang Cory 

Petermann 

 

KMLC PANTRY BOX 
 

Spring has sprung!  This change in seasons means a change in food items that are used to stock our  

KMLC Pantry Box.  The arrival of our beachy weather raises an alert to groceries that can spoil or liquefy  

in the higher temperatures.  The following is a list of more “heat friendly” grocery items for the  

continued stocking of our Box:    

Applesauce  Beef jerky   CerealsCoffee/Tea Cookies (without chocolate chips) 

Crackers  Dried fruits   Fruit snacks  Granola bars (without chocolate 

chips) 

Microwaveable bowls (rice, macaroni, soups) Oatmeal  Pop tarts 

Powdered eggs Ramen noodles  Trail mix 

*Cans with pop tops are especially appreciated! Questions or suggestions can be emailed to MJ Shalanski at    

maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com  or John Ellen at 67jellen@gmail.com  Thanks for anything that you can do to 

help sustain this community food ministry! 

 

 



 12 

 
 

 



 13 

 

 REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 

 

Please pray for those who are Homebound, Hospitalized and have Special Concerns: 
 

Bill Clark, Carl Ford, Danny Peterson, Don Ging, Eleanor Lundy, Ellen Prevette, Ellyn Lombardi, Evie 

Frey and Rachel Brendle, Gabby Portu, Janet Kassor, Jaydon Matthews, Jean Behanna, Jean Tennant, 

Joe Prusa, Joseph Murtha, Ken May, Laura McMahon, Lisa Lee, Margaret Burgham, Marsha Edens, 

Mary Adobato, Mathias Warne, Maxine Jordan, Megan Peoplis, Pat Hankin, Pete Peterson, Rick and 

Sharon Ellis, Senka Gambino, Steve Post, Steve Siferd, Terry Ford, Terry Hambel, Tim and Janie 

McAuliffe, Tom Grady, Trudy Ford 
 

Please pray for the caregivers as they care for those who are ill. 

 

 

Pray for the missions of our church:  

Federal Point Help Center / Coupons to Service men’s families      KMLC Preschool  

Good Shepherd (food & supplies)                                Trinity Grove  

Katie B Hines Senior Center lunch program                   The Sunday Lunch Ministry/ New 

Hanover County Special Olympics 
 

 

***Students Attending College / Seminary: 

Christopher Schwenker- Cape Fear Community College / Donovan Woodie- Cape Fear Community 

College, Emily Graff-Completed Internship/Awaiting Pastoral Call/ Abiding Presence Lutheran; Fuquay 

Varina  Katie Elkin-Pastoral Internship Zion Lutheran, Loveland, Co. / Andro Keck- University of South 

Carolina / Mackenzie Clark-Hood College, Maryland/ Isabella Galindo-UNC-Wilmington/ Matthew 

Shuttleworth-Cape Fear Community College / Mia Shoffner-UNC-Wilmington / Sydney Maguire-College 

of Charleston / Preston Gourville-Vanderbilt / Kelsey Bloch-UNC-Wilmington / Kari Bloch-Wake Tech / 

Jordan Gourville-University of South Carolina / Hawthorne Hamm-UNC Chapel Hill, Sydney Roy/Cape 

Fear Community College/Jade Denne- UNC School of Medicine Chapel Hill  

 

 ***Military Personnel Serving 

Brandon Muehl at Fort Liberty, NC; Col Wayne Lett at McDill Tampa; Duncan Fortney at USAF Base 

in Djbouti, Africa; John Brandon in Wayton, Utah; Marley Von Cannon at a Naval Base in Walton 

County Florida; Nick Schwenker – Fort Liberty, NC; Pastor Drew Goodson, US Navy Chaplain; Rileigh 

Fortney at Maimstrom AFB, Montana; Steven Blum at Fort Liberty, NC 
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KMLC STAFF 
 
 

Pastor:         Dan Keck 

Church Office Manager:       

Musician & Choir Director:                 Kristin Woodie 

Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministry              Christine Hughes 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS FOR 2024 

Gayle Palamara, Jim Hargrave, Roshell Heckendorf, Eleanor Lundy, Cory Petermann, Marcus 

Matzke, Butch Von Cannon Ann-Marie Cooper, Christine Hughes, Matthew Shuttleworth 

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS-  

     President:          Gayle Palamara 

     Vice President:  Jim Hargrave 

     Secretary:          Roshell Heckendorf 

     Treasurer:          Eleanor Lundy 

   

 
MINISTRY TEAMS Chairs and Council Liaisons 

 

Discipleship:               Chair, Darcy Hearne                910-547-9847     darcellalee@aol.com 

                                     Liaison, Butch Von Cannon      336-847-1912       voncannoninc@aol.com 

Service:                       Chair, Kelley Hargrave              616-886-2283         jkhargrave@sbcglobal.net 

                                     Liaison, Jim Hargrave                910-431-6204        jkhargrave@sbcglobal.net                        

Resource:                    Chair, Peter Yandow                  910-398-3583        petermyandow@yahoo.com 

                                     Liaison, TBD 

Property:           Chair, Keith Graff                      309-370-7786         khgraff@charter.net 

                                     Liaison, Christine Hughes          609-534-3377        chughes101815@gmail.com 

Worship:                     Chair, TBD 

                                     Liaison, Gayle Palamara             910-431-6204        gaylepalamara@yahoo.comj 

Nurture:                     Chair:                                                             

                                     Liaison, Roshell Heckendorf      715-531-8976         roshellheckendorf@yahoo.com 

Pre-School:                 Director, Celeste Carpenter        910-409-5572        kmlc.preschool@gmail.com 

                                     Liaison, Matthew Shuttleworth  910-264-7941        matthewshutt123@gmail.com 

Endowment:               Chair, Garner Von Cannon         910-458-1948        graychan@aol.com  

                                     Liaison, Ann-Marie Cooper        910-431-6204        ACooper@allstate.com 

AV Coordinator:       Cory Petermann                          402-968-8592       atecoryjp@yahoo.com 
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